
MINUTES of a Meeting of Melksham Without Parish Council held on Wednesday 18th January 2006 at Melksham Town Hall, 7.00 p.m.


Present: Cllr. Mike Mills (Chairman); Cllrs. Alan Baines,  Elizabeth Bean; Rolf Brindle; Gregory Coombes; John Glover; Don Millard, Pat Nicol; Stephen Petty 


Mike Sankey.


Apologies: Cllrs. Ruth Gillings, Chris Holmes and Paul Wiltshire

323/05
New Offices – first Council Meeting:  The Chairman welcomed all the Council to the first Meeting in new offices at Crown Chambers. He expressed thanks to all the councillors who had helped with the office move,  Mr Bean for the loan of the sack truck and MSK for the donation of tables, chairs and desks. He also thanked the Jarvis family for helping out and Matthew Jarvis for the many hours of painting he had done. Costs had been kept to a minimum; the round table and chairs in the reception area had been purchased from a charity shop for just £20 and two extra chairs had been purchased for £2.50. 


Resolved: The Council send a formal letter of thanks to MSK for all the furniture they had donated to the Council

324/05
Welcome to new member: The Chairman welcomed Cllr Elizabeth Bean to her first Council Meeting. It was noted that  the Chairman would be away  in Australia and the far east from 20th January – 1st March and the Vice-Chairman John Glover would be chairing meetings. Cllr. Mike Sankey apologised that he would have to have to leave the Meeting at 9.30 p.m. Cllr. John Glover apologised that he would have to leave the Meeting at 7.45 p.m.

325/05
Declarations of Interest: Cllr. John Glover  declared an interest in PA MW02928 as a neighbour of the applicant and in PAs MW 03024 and MW05 02862  as a friend of the applicants. Cllr, Alan Baines  declared an interest in an account he had submitted for 2 filing cabinets. The Clerk declared an interest, as a relative,  in an account for redecoration work for Matthew Jarvis.


The Council agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow for a period of public participation

326/05 
Public Participation (1)

1. WCC Bus Stop Enhancement Scheme, Bowerhill: A Bowerhill resident expressed concern that consultation about this Scheme had been carried out at Christmas. She felt it was underhand to deliver letters through residents’ doors at a time when Council offices were closed and nobody was available to answer questions on the scheme.

     The Council re-convened.

327/05
Planning Applications: The following planning applications were considered:

                   MW05  02989 Alford, 65 Berryfield Park, Alter existing granny annexe to 

       separate dwelling.


Comments: The Parish Council objects to making the granny annexe into a separate dwelling. It should remain as part of the existing dwelling and we believe a condition was imposed when permission was given, to that effect.

MW05  02929 Byfield, 30 Barnes Wallis Close, Bowerhill. Erection of dwelling on adjacent land.

Comments: The Parish Council objects on grounds that this is overdevelopment of the site and the proposed dwelling is in advance of an established building line. There are also concerns about safety of the proposed access into a bend.


MW05  03008 Ashville, Plot 4 Hampton Park West. Development of part of business park with 1 no commercial units in use classes B1 (a,b,& c) together with associated infrastructure works.

Comments: While the Parish Council approves the development in principle there are objections to the proposed bright Oxford blue down-pipes and brickwork which it is felt should be in matching jade. Roofing materials need to be in subdued matt colours to tone in with the rural countryside.  The Council also requests a wildlife survey before this development takes place,  to ensure that the correct remedial measures are applied to protect any  existing wildlife. 


There were no objections to the following planning applications:-       


MW05  02976 Ozolins, 3 Whitley Grange, Whitley. Erection of Orangery to side elevation of existing property.


MW05  02928 Vince, 12 Wellington Drive, Bowerhill. Proposed 2 storey side extension. 

MW05  03024 Bevan, 17 Grasmere, Bowerhill. Extension to rear of kitchen & garage to provide facility for disabled person.

MW05  02862  Land adjacent 356A Snarlton Lane. Erection of detached dwelling with single garage.

327/05
Planning Correspondence: 

1.  Hot Food Takeaway Cabin- Notification of Appeal  The Chairman reported that decking had now been built around the hot food takeaway cabin. He had informed the Planning Office who had contacted the owners to instruct that no further work should take place until after the Appeal had been heard.  He had also emailed Planning Officer David Hubbard to find out if the company was paying business rates and whether the parking and trading on the Mortimer premises contravened their own planning conditions.  Cllr. Millard emphasised that the positioning of the cabin on the corner was encouraging motorists to park illegally on double yellow lines there. It was noted that the cabin had been trading without planning permission since June and was also trading on Sundays. Police Officer Wilson who attended the Meeting agreed to look into this matter.
Resolved: 1. The Council submit strong objections to the Appeal. 2. The Council formally ask the Police to take action against illegal parking on double yellow lines. 
2. Extension at Whitley The Council noted a copy letter from Cllr. Chivers to WWDC Chief Executive Andrew Pate re a recent planning permission. Cllr. Coombes reported that he had visited the applicant, Mr Underhill. It appeared planning permission had been granted for a high window which contravened building and fire regulations. The window had been raised to meet a neighbour’s objection that he would be overlooked but there did not appear any real grounds for this objection. As the only way out of the room was via the window  it had to be large and low enough for  fire officers to gain access but at present it was just  too small and too high.  The resident had been caught between two District Council Departments but agreement had now been reached for a larger and lower window to be installed. 

3.  Appeal 410A The Spa-  Hearing. A reply from Planning Inspectorate to say the Council would be informed when the Hearing took place was noted.

4. PA MW05 02862 Detached dwelling, 356A Snarlton Lane: A copy letter of objection from a resident was noted. 

328/05
Minutes, Council Meeting, 7th December The Minutes of the last Council Meeting were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman with the following amendments


Min. 304/05 lines 6 – 8: Amend to “ Cllr. Brindle reported  the intention was to have an hourly service between Waterloo and Exeter in future with an enhanced service from Axminster onwards. Services to Plymouth and Paignton were to be cut.


Min 304/05 Lines 10 -11, Amend to: “There needed to be cross platform interchanges at Salisbury, between the Bristol and Southampton service and the Salisbury -Waterloo service if existing services could not be retained”.

329/05
Arising from Min. 320/05 WCC Bus Stop Enhancement Scheme: As County officers and residents were at the Meeting  for this item, it was agreed to advance it on the Agenda  and suspend Standing Orders to allow for another period of public participation:

330/05
Public Participation (2) County Officer Eric Egar reported that in line with the Melksham Area Community Plan and the County Local Transport Plan, the County Council was seeking to improve public transport in Wiltshire. The County Council was under a statutory duty to do this. Over the last 5 years a sum of £600,000 - £700,000 had been set aside each year to improve bus routes all over Wiltshire. This work had been prioritised and the X72 Bath – Bowerhill -  Devizes – Urchfont service was now being improved. First Bus had informed this was the fastest growing bus service in Wiltshire. To improve standards, the aim was to allow pull-ins for buses, to make out stops more clearly and provide better shelters and timetable information at stops. Ringway Parkman had been commissioned to examine the technical potential of each stop and then carry out consultation so that any feedback could be presented to members. There had been a great deal of public interest, especially in some stops. As regards the complaint re timing of consultation, the County was not under any statutory obligation but was consulting as WCC welcomed feedback. There was no “cut and dried” deadline but a period of three weeks had proved successful elsewhere. 


Cllr Mike Mills reported that he now travelled by bus to Bath and X72 was usually full by the time it reached there. From next April senior citizens would be able to travel free on the buses.


PC Watson reported on the youth problems at Bowerhill. Since the Dispersal Order had been imposed, things had improved but this could be a reflection of the winter season when many young people stayed in.  There could be further incidents as the weather got warmer. The Dispersal Order expired on 31st January and would not be renewed. 


Cllr Mills reported there had been a lot of disorder problems in Sunderland Close, with urinating in people’s gardens. The Police had cautioned some culprits and some had been searched for alcohol 


Cllr. Glover emphasised that while some existing shelters needed to be replaced and a new shelter was needed outside the former Citronics premises, it was important to take residents’ views into account.


Cllr. Mills asked how funds for a new shelter at Falcon Way  would be used, if a decision had now been made not to install it there. 


Mr Eric Egar reported designs for stops had not yet been finalised and decisions were still to be made.


Cllr. Mills asked whether there would  be any funds to install another shelter in a year’s time,  if the new scheme went ahead now. 


Mr Egar said it was difficult to give a definite answer. The County had a five year programme but decisions about spending funds were being made much earlier than in the past. The community may well have to wait if there was a later change of mind. The County Council generally preferred to install toughened glass in shelters but in areas where there was known impact damage through vandalism polycarbonate may have to be used. Once installed, the County Council was committed to looking after them ; any  damage should be reported via Clarence even if it was to a Parish Council shelter. The County would be developing a programme for future maintenance. 


Cllr. Millard suggested that where a shelter was installed a layby may be needed as well. However as a coach driver he preferred not to have them as it was difficult  for coaches and buses to get out of a lay -by into moving traffic. Some of the designated stops  such as the stop outside the Littlebrooke Bakery in town, were just being used as car parks.


Resident Mr Smith from Mitchell Drive cautioned those present to “not lose sight of the wood for the trees”. He and his wife had moved to Bowerhill because it was on a bus route but their lives had been made a misery because of youngsters, drinking, smoking in the bus shelter at Michell Drive. He had spoken with Inspector Porter who was willing to give full support for the bus route at Bowerhill to be re-routed. He suggested the bus route be re-routed to pass the Pilot and go through Bowerhill via Brabazon Way. Just putting up another shelter was not the answer. Ringway Parkman was supposed to consult with local residents. Many people were unaware of plans to update shelters to make them m ore acceptable to passengers. 


Resident Carol Hamilton endorsed Mr Smith’s concerns.She had lived on Bowerhill for 15 years and had a bus stop at the back of her property. However there was a serious problem with shelters at Bowerhill being used as a haven for yobs. Why was money being spent on shelters rather than on the traffic-calming which had been promised for Bowerhill? She was upset notification of the Scheme had been distributed when residents could not do anything about it. There were at least 70 signatures on the petition against a new shelter at Michell Drive and everyone had been happy to sign it, including those who used the buses. The state of the shelter put people off using the buses and very few people caught the bus from Mitchell Drive. The bus shelter was unwanted but it was difficult for residents to get their views across as there were so many people to write to. These days children had so many rights, but adult rights needed to be considered as well. Yes, the Police were rung and came up and then the youngsters disappeared but they soon came back. Residents seems to have to fight on so many fronts...


Mr Stokes from Martlett Close emphasised that he had a bus stop at the end of his garden which  he could view from his office – it  was never used. He did not want another bus stop.  Bowerhill had been promised traffic-calming but nothing had been done.


Cllr. Mills informed that a County Officer would be attending the next Bowerhill Action Group to give details of proposed traffic-calming for the whole estate. Details of this meeting would be in the next Villager.


Cllr. Baines emphasised that bus services ran to serve a maximum number of residents. To run a service via Brabazon Way would be opting out of this responsibility.


Mr Smith proposed the shelter be moved from Mitchell Drive to just around the corner.


Cllr Petty  emphasised that the County Council did not have any jurisdiction over bus routes. It was extremely difficult for any coach/bus driver to negotiate the parked cars in Blenheim Park and Falcon Way.


Cllr. Baines reported any proposals would be considered by the Melksham Area 32 Committee.


Cllr. Brindle proposed the Mitchell Drive shelter be replaced by an “up and over” shelter. An open shelter would discourage youths from congregating.


Mrs Hamilton further informed that her father lived in Corsham Road, Whitley. Within a week of the new shelter being erected there, youths were meeting in it


and causing problems there. She expressed concern that people who did not live in the area were making the decisions. 


The Council re-convened.

331/05
Arising from Min. 320/05 WCC Bus Stop Enhancement Scheme: The Council then considered a report from the Chairman on bus stop locations:-

1.   Lancaster Road/Halifax Road: No shelters at present.  Resolved: The Council support an up and over shelter on both sides.

2 Kestrel Court: One badly scratched shelter at present.  Resolved: The Council support new “up and over” shelters on both sides of the road. 

3. Beaufort Close: Resolved:  It was agreed that the present stop should be moved to opposite the Beaufort Close turning and one new “up and over” shelter be erected on the route towards Bath side of the road. On the opposite side the footway should be extended with raised kerbs.

4. Mitchell Drive:  When this site was mentioned, Bowerhill resident Mr Smith asked if he could address the Council again. It was agreed to suspend Standing Orders again.
332/05
Public participation (3) 

Mitchell Drive Shelter:  Mr Smith again referred to the misery being experienced by residents as a result of abuses in the existing shelter at Michell Drive by young people. He emphasised that the disgusting state of the shelter as a result of drinking and urinating put people off using the buses. They stood outside and well away from the shelter if waiting for the bus. He strongly urged that the existing shelter be removed and a new shelter be erected around the corner at Blenheim Park. 

Mrs Hamilton emphasised that once a shelter was erected, it was never taken down again. Residents were stuck with a bad decision.

The Council re-convened.

333/05
New Bus Scheme, Bowerhill 

4.   Mitchell Drive:  Cllr Baines  proposed, seconded by Cllr Brindle that a new shelter be put at a revised location in Falcon Way. A shelter here would also serve the Catalina Court area.  Cllr. Brindle emphasised this would be a far better location as it would be more visible. 

Resolved: The current shelter be removed and new “up and over” shelters be erected on both sides of the road at the top of Falcon Drive near the roundabout. It was agreed the exact location should be left to the discretion of Ringway Parkman and the County Highways Dept.

5. Falcon Way near Kingfisher Drive: It was noted that there was widespread opposition to having new shelters in this area. Cllr. Brindle proposed that  no new shelters be erected at this site, but that shelters  be placed instead on the main Devizes road, near Hornchurch Road. Resolved: Raised kerbs only be placed at this location and no new shelters be erected.

6. Devizes road – Hornchurch Road: It was agreed that only one bus stop was needed in this stretch of road.  Cllr. Brindle proposed the bus stop at Loves Farm be discontinued and the stop at  Hornchurch Road be retained. This was agreed.  Resolved:  The Council support a bus stop for this area be at Hornchurch Road  and one new shelter on the Hornchurch Road side of the road. 
334/05
New WCC Shelters – maintenance: The Chairman asked how often the new shelters would be cleaned. Eric Egar replied that shelters would be cleaned 2 /3 times per year. Clearance of litter was a District Council responsibility but if there was a problem with cleanliness, the Parish Council should contact the County Council direct.


The Chairman  thanked County Officer Eric Egar and Ringway Parkman Officer Kristian Price for coming. Messers Egar and Price then left the Meeting along with Bowerhill residents who had come for this item

335/05
Melksham Police – new contact number: The Council noted that the Police now had a new contact number. 08454 – 08700 (Melksham Parade Room Extension 817 and 818. Parish councils had not been formally notified yet. 

Resolved: The Council make representations to the Police Authority.
336/05
Arising from Min. 290/05 Meeting with Melksham Town Council: The Clerk reported that she had spoken with the Town Clerk John Crook, who had informed that as the Parish Council now had new offices, the Town Council did not think a Meeting would be necessary. Town Councillor Richard Wiltshire had asked for the Meeting in his efforts to help the Parish Council. 

337/05
Arising from Min.303/5 Melksham Station & rail services: It was noted that despite all the protests, the new franchise only appeared to provide 2 trains up and  2 trains down the line, stopping at Melksham. Government officials appeared to believe that promoting services at Melksham was an inefficient use of rolling stock. Cllr. Brindle reported that some counties were buying in to rail services. Cllr. Baines gave a progress report about the Bradford on Avon – Waterloo line.

338/05
Arising from Min.306/05  Bowerhill Sports Field ramp: A reply had been received from Mark Lovell to enclose a copy letter from WCC which made clear that the County Council expected the Parish Council to finance the ramp. The Clerk reported that she had passed on copies of correspondence to the Council Solicitor and to County Cllr. Roy While who was trying to set up a Joint Meeting between all interested parties so that a way forward could be agreed. Cllr. Brindle emphasised that he had understood the ramp was to be provided as part of the access road, but it appeared Mowlems had been given different plans from those agreed.

339/05
Arising from Min. 312/05 Youth facilities, Bowerhill: The Clerk reported that Jacky Nicholas was liaising with Melksham First to organise a Meeting of all the interested parties. A  Meeting was being arranged for Tuesday 21st February at The Pilot. 

340/05
Arising from Min. 317/05 Office accommodation- use of large room and back rooms: It was noted that some of the tables in the large room required repairs and that, as this room was being occupied on a daily basis by office staff, there could be security issues if it was let out regularly for use to other organisations. The Council did not have an “in-house” Caretaker to open up or lock up the room in the evenings.

      Resolved:  1. The large room be used only for Parish Council Meetings at present.  2. The two back offices together with use of the reception area and toilet facilities be let for a rent of £3,000 per annum. 

341/05
Beanacre Play Park

1.   Play Area Safety Check: The Council was pleased to note that the Report from WWDCV Safety Officer Dave Brookes indicated that all equipment had been properly installed in accordance with European safety standards.

2. Landscaping Scheme: The Clerk reported that the County Council had offered invaluable help in preparing a suitable Landscaping Scheme for the new Play Area. The County Landscape Officer Maxine Russell had visited the site and then produced a detailed Landscaping Scheme fur use by the Parish Council.  A detailed Landscaping Scheme was required by the District Council as a condition of Planning Consent. The County Council had also offered grant aid advice to help finance the Scheme. It was agreed that the draft Scheme be accepted, subject to the approval of the Beanacre Play Park Committee. 

Resolved: The Council liaise with the Beanacre Play Park Committee and  submit the Scheme for approval by the District Council Planning Authority.

                   3.   Stock – proof fencing: The Clerk reported that as the WWDC Planning Office was not in favour of erecting a second wooden fence outside the Play Area site, Maxine Russell had recommended the Council install metal estate railings, in keeping with the fencing around the Churchyard. Quotations for this fencing had now been received. This fencing was more expensive than wooden stock-proof fencing. Cllr. Petty asked if there were sufficient funds within the Play Area budget to meet the extra cost. The Clerk confirmed that £1,744 had been received from the District Council for a grant application made in 2003 which could be put towards the metal fencing. There were sufficient funds, subject to the landscaping scheme being implemented within the budgeted amount. It had not yet been costed. She would be applying for a Landscaping Grant to help with costs. The estate fencing would not be installed until it had been approved in principle by the District Council 


Resolved: 1.  The Council approve the installation of estate railings in keeping with the metal fencing around Beanacre churchyard  2. A quotation from 1st Aid 4  Homes  in the sum of £6220. 87be accepted, subject to the approval by the District Council Planning Office of this type of fencing. 

4.   Transfer of top soil from Beanacre to Bowerhill: The Chairman reported that several tons of top soil had been dug out for the new Play Area at Beanacre. Bowerhill Hall Committee required top soil for landscaping the new Hall site and had asked if they could have the excess top soil from Beanacre. The Clerk reported that Contractor Mr Ayliffe had quoted £80 per ten ton load to move the top soil. Some of the top soil may be required for landscaping of the Play Area field. It was agreed to seek other quotations and to find out the cost of new top soil as well.

Resolved: The Council seek quotations to a) purchase new top soil and b) move the top soil from Beanacre to Bowerhill.

5. Opening of New Play Area: It was noted that the new entrance and gates for the church car park had been installed and once the pedestrian gate and path to the new Play Area had been completed, the Play Area could be opened.  The Beanacre Play Park Committee would be organising the Opening events.  It was envisaged that a small informal opening be held within the next few weeks with a viewing by funders, and that a larger, more public Opening be held in the Spring.

6. Collection of Outstanding Grant Aid: The Clerk confirmed receipt of the following grants:

 
West Wiltshire District Council                £3, 744. 00

Countryside Agency                                   £4,534. 89



Living Spaces – Groundwork                     10,625. 00

The following amounts were still to be collected:

Landfill Tax                                              £7,000. 00

Countryside Agency                                    £465. 11 (payable on receipt of  the final monitoring report and photos of the Opening)

342/05
Finance: 


a) Receipts:  In addition to receipts received for the Play Area as detailed in 

Min. 341/05 (above) a claim had been made for VAT repayment 1/4/05 – 20/12/05 which amount to £8, 895. 09
b) Accounts for payment: Resolved: The following accounts be checked and approved for payment: 

2540    Melksham First ( Grant Aid – Final Instalment )                 £1,000. 00 

2541     BT Telephone bill & rental Jan-Mch 06  £92. 09 + VAT      £108. 20

2542     Allianz Cornhill – Extra Insurance Premium to cover

                                           New Play Area at Beanacre                      £199. 94

2543 Commercial Copystore 

                                   – 6000 copies @ 0.992p £59. 52 + VAT            £69. 94

2544     Melksham Town Hall – Hire of rooms Nov – Dec05              £51. 00

2545   1X1 – Extension Cables £16.98 + VAT £2.98                            £19.96

2546   Amber – Vax Upright cleaner £110. 63 + VAT                       £129. 99

2547   Wessex Water – Berryfield Allotments                                      £27. 35

2548 Countrywide Farmers 

                              – maintenance materials £54. 66 + VAT £1            £55. 66

2549   Leekes – maintenance materials £5.15 + VAT                              £6.06

2550   Jewson – wood     £3. 59 + VAT                                                    £4.22

2551 Gordon Peters 

                    – salary (53 hrs) + travel (52 mls) £19 incl tax refund      

2552 Mrs Elaine Cranton – Cleaning Room1 (Dec) 

+ reimbursement for  cleaning materials for Crown Chambers               

2553 Matthew Jarvis

                         - casual work – office move/ painting (27.25 hrs)        
2554 Mrs Margaret Mylchreest 

               – January salary + reimbursement for  kettle  (£5.48)            
2555 Mrs Mary Jarvis – January salary 

                    + reimbursement for expenses  re office move                                                                   
 2556   WCC Superannuation –employer/ee Jarvis                                  418. 76

 2557   Inland Revenue:tax & NI er/ee  Jarvis, Mylchreest,Peters.Dix  £555. 33

343/05
Minutes, Finance Committee 21st November: Resolved: The Minutes of the Finance Committee held on 21st November 2005 be approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

344/05
Finance Committee recommendations: Resolved: The recommendations of the Finance Committee as detailed in Mins. 274/05 – 285/05 be approved
345/05
Council Precept, 2006 – 2007:  A Precept of £80,000 was recommended by the Finance Committee, a rise of £7,000. It was noted that this increase was necessary to cover new accommodation costs.  Cllrs. Millard and Petty asked for a recorded vote 


Resolved: Cllr. Coombes, proposed, seconded by Cllr. Baines that the Precept increase be approved. This motion was carried.  Cllrs. Alan Baines, Elizabeth Bean, Rolf Brindle, Gregory Coombes, Mike Mills and Pat Nicol voted for the motion and Cllrs. Don Millard and Steve Petty voted against the motion 

346/05
       General Correspondence for action: 

(i) Opening of Queensway Hall An invitation was received to the Opening of the new Hall at Queensway.  Resolved: Cllr. Nicol and the Clerk to attend

on behalf of the Council.

(ii) Footpath 109, Beanacre – application for closure. Letter received from the County Rights of Way Officer to invite comments on an application to close Footpath 109.  It was noted that this right of way once went to the old village well and represented part of Beanacre’s history. Resolved: The Council reply to emphasise its strong objections to closure of this footpath.
(iii) Standards of Conduct in English Local Government- The Future  A discussion paper was received from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister. It was agreed that councillors would pass on comments to the Clerk by the end of January 2006 

(iv) Wilts. Transport Plan 2010/11- Consultation responses Letter received from WCC to inform about the consultation which had taken place to date. It was noted that a Meeting was being arranged in February to report on the Plan

(v) Local Works – Campaign for Sustainable Communities Bill: A letter of thanks was received for the Council’s support for this Bill. The letter also requested details of any known problems of community decline in the area. Councillors referred to recent town shop closures of Lloyds and Quick Save, the loss of the local sub-post offices at Woodrow and Old Broughton Road and the decline in rail services at Melksham as examples of current community facility decline.

Resolved: The Council reply with these examples of community decline.

(v) Wiltshire County Council Budget Seminars: An invitation was received to attend a Meeting to discuss the County Council budget. Cllr. Bean offered to attend. Resolved: Cllr. Bean represent the Council at this Meeting.

(vi) Pedestrian related accidents in Melksham North Ward: Copy correspondence was received from County Councillors Angie Barker and Terry Chivers to draw attention to a recent report which put the Melksham North area on the top three for pedestrian related accident to under 16s and over 60s age groups. Cllr. Petty reported that accidents had occurred at George Ward School (3) The McDonalds road crossing(2) Union Street (1), Queensway (1) and Foresters Arm s roundabout (1) 

347/05
General Correspondence for information: The following correspondence was noted:

(i) WALC  County Circular for Dec 2005 with enclosures.  & briefing re Indemnities Order 2004


      (ii) Increase in Hackney Carriage Fares – Copy letter from Cllr. Chivers



      (iii) Footway enhancements, Melksham Town – notification from Ringway     

       Parkman.

                         (iv) In Focus newsletter from West Wilts. Voluntary Sector 



       (v) Wild West Wilts newsletter from WW Community Wildlife Project

             (vi) WCC 2009 Corporate Plan info. See www.wiltshire.gov.uk
             (vii) West Wilts. Road Safety Group – Minutes

 (viii)   Emergency Planning Newsletter

348/05
Next Staffing Committee Meeting: It was agreed to hold a Staffing and Resources Committee Meeting on 30th January,  in lieu of the Meeting due to be held on 5th January which had to be deferred due to the Office move.


Meeting closed 10.10 p.m. 

Chairman, 27th February 2006
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